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  Derby City Wing Riders     
 GWRRA                Kentucky District      

 

"Friends for fun, Safety, and Knowledge" 

 

Meet the Officers and Staff:                                    Louisville KY 
 

 

Chapter Directors: Ray and Angela Taylor 
Assistant Directors: Tom and Marlene White                                                                            

Ride Coordinator: Don Price 

Webmaster\Assistant Ride CoOrdinator:  Kent Risen 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator:  Dean Miller                                                      

Treasurer:  Beverly Decker-Blunk 

Newsletter Editor:  Karen Risen 

Pin and Patch Coordinator:  Miles Finley Justice 

Shirt Coordinator:  Brenda Snook 

Couple of the Year: Kent and Karen Risen 

Individual of the Year:  Miles Finley Justice 

 

Chapter A 

January 2022 

 

Director’s Track 
     When you can ride comfortably up to and including New Year’s Eve, the winter in 
my estimation is half over with. This leaves a little time to take care of all those little 
projects to have the bike all shiny and running flawlessly for the upcoming riding 
season.  Be sure to check the wear on the tires and brakes.  And if you have a bike 
problem that you cannot figure out, please let the chapter members know and we 
may be able to help. 
     We have now completed our first Chapter meeting of the New Year and it is  
evident that everyone is quite anxious to start the 2022 riding season.  In mid-
February we will be having our Chapter OPS meeting (date, time, and place to be 
announced).  This will be the time for you to express your preferences for rides 
including overnight and any weeklong trips you may be interested in doing.  We 
want to plan early so everyone will have time to schedule. Our Niagara Trip was 
very memorable, and I hope that our 2022 trips will be even more so.  I know 
Angela and I will have our list of suggestions ready for the “A” Ops meeting.  We 
enjoy some overnight camping trips also, and I hope we can have at least one on 
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our schedule. 
     Angela and I certainly look forward to riding with everyone in our Chapter as well 
as joining other Chapters on their outings.  Please be safe during the rest of the 
winter and we look forward to seeing all of you on the road soon. 

 

Ray & Angela Taylor   Chapter A Directors 

 

Assistant Chapter Directors  Tom and Marlene White 

 
 Suddenly! 

 
……Suddenly I am smelling something….is it…yeah, it’s 
bacon. I’m sure it’s bacon. As I open my eyes I notice a 
light on the ceiling, not too bright but instead rather 
faint. Where am I? Oh yeah, seems I am in bed, but 

how could that be? A moment ago, I was just rolling down the highway, the wind 
was in my face and the sun was shining. I feel a little tired. My eyes are somewhat 
glazy, not quite in focus yet…. seems I am just waking up. I guess I was dreaming. 
Yes, that must be it. I must have been dreaming. But wait….my heart….it is beating 
very fast and hard. I can feel the blood rushing thru my veins; my arms and legs are 
tingling. I can feel the hair standing-up on my arms and I have goosebumps. I seem 
to be breathing quite rapidly and I almost feel as if I may start perspiring slightly. I 
am feeling very nervous. No, nervous is not the right word but instead maybe 
anxious. Yeah, that’s it, anxious. What is the matter with me? Why did I awake 
feeling like this? Is something wrong with me? Now I am smelling toast. It smells 
sooooo good. I like toast! I bat my eyes a couple of times and now as I stare at the 
ceiling things come in to focus a bit better. I was not sure at first where I was, but I 
now realize I am at home in my own bed. Suddenly I hear my wife….”Are you awake 
yet? How many eggs do you want?”. It has been a couple of minutes and the dream 
is now just a memory but still my heart is still pounding and still I am feeling 
anxious…pumped-up…excited. Maybe I am a little nervous. “Honey, are you going 
to get up? We have to hurry, or we will be late” my wife says. Suddenly I am wide 
awake, and everything is now clear to me. Today is Saturday morning. I always feel 
like this when I am going on a ride with Chapter A! 
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From GWRRA’s National Level, a good article about Chapter 

Member’s Roles: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 4  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 5  

Membership Enhancement  Dean Miller                                                             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Membership Enhancement 
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      Chapter Visits:  

On 1/9/2022 the Traveling 

Plaque was up for grabs at 

Shoney’s, 1046 Executive Drive in Etown, Ky.  

Chapter S had captured the plaque back in November and other Chapters 

including C and G were ready to get their hands on it!!  Chapter A rode South 

for the chance and wound up getting an extra shot for 

having the most Chapter Members in attendance.  

But…. Chapter C had the winning ticket and got 

the plaque which means we will see them next 

Saturday January 18th at their meeting in Lexington!!  

All was not lost though, because two of Chapter A’s 

Members did win some cold hard cash!!  Thanks 

Chapter $!!!!! 

Chapter A Past Rides: 

Sunday December 19th Lunch Ride to 

Shelbyville, Ky 

Chapter A was determined to get another ride in before the end of the 

year and managed to do so with our Assistant ride Coordinator Kent 

Risen at the helm.  It was a cool 42 degrees as the high, but another ride 

was had by all!!!  And they don’t even look cold, they look happy!!!!  I 

think these rides may be good for the soul!!! 
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Sunday December 26th Lunch Ride to Bardstown, Ky 

Well, I’ll have to say it again, Chapter A got one my ride in before the 

end of the year.   We set a record in Louisville for warm temperatures at 

75 degrees the day after Christmas!!!  Unfortunately, The Talbot Tavern 

had a long wait for lunch that day, so we went to Scout and Scholar 

Brewing Company instead.  A good time was had by All!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday December 31st Lunch Ride to Lagrange, Ky 

And I’ll say it one more time……Chapter A got one last ride in 

(seriously the last one) on December 31st when we rode to lunch in 

Lagrange and ate at One Nineteen West Main.  We had been here back 

in the Spring for lunch with the hopes of seeing a train come through 

the downtown right outside the restaurant.  We were not lucky enough 

to see a train in the Spring, but we did get to see one this time!! 
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January 1st 2022 Black Eye Pea Ride to Metro Diner 

Chapter A started the New Year off right with our Annual Black 

Eye Pea Ride to Metro Diner in Louisville.  It was a miserable 

rainy day and when I say rainy, I mean monsoon rain, but one rider 

braved the weather and came on bike.  Miles Finley Justice was 

voted the Bravest that day and earned the Black Eye Pea Patch!! 
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Danny served up the Black Eye Pea soup made especially for us by 

the Chef at Metro Diner, and it was delicious!!  It was a great way 

to start the New Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Editor’s desk    Karen  Risen   

Happy New Year to everyone!!  I am excited to see 

what 2022 brings.  This is a good time to think about 

the upcoming year and things you may want to do or 

do better than the previous year.  I have all kinds of 

ideas, plans, and hopes for the New Year, some 

personal and some in respect to our Chapter.  We 

have had so much growth and good things happen in 

the past year and I am really hoping it continues for 

2022.  I also want everyone to enjoy the Newsletter so if there is 

anything you want to see in your Newsletter, please let me know and we 

can make it happen for 2022!! 

KY DistrictNewsletter:http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 

http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/
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Future Rides 

You can find more information for future rides on the Kentucky District’s Website: 

http://www.gwrraky.com or the Kentucky District’s Facebook page: GWRRA of Kentucky 

Member’s Page and on the GWRRA National website:  http://www.gwra.org.   

Chapter A Planning Meeting in mid-February, information 
coming soon……. 

Kentucky District Ride-In June 3rd, 4th, and 5th 2022.  Hosted by Chapter A 
in Bardstown Ky!!  Don Price, our ride Coordinator already has nine rides 
planned to include Breakfast rides, Attraction rides, and Lunch rides to 
choose from.  We are excited for this upcoming event and hope you can 
join us.  More Info coming soon…… 
 
Kentucky Blast District Rally August 26th-28th 2022 
         American Legion Post 34, 725 W Broadway St 
                           Lawrenceburg, KY 40342 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 28-July 2nd 

2022 WingDing 

Shreveport, LA 

http://www.gwra.org/
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News and Announcements: 

 

Kentucky District members organized a trip down to 

Maysfield, Kentucky in order to donate many essential items 

to the people in need after the devasting Tornadoes that went 

through that area a few weeks ago.  Some of Chapter A’s 

members were able to participate.  Great job Kentucky District 

and everyone who was able to donate!!   
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Upcoming Kentucky District Events: 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GWRRA101 Workshop to be held March 26, 2022, 

stay tuned for details from our great Kentucky 

District!!  

 
Watch Chapter A Derby City Wing Rider’s Facebook page or 

check https://chaptera.org for weekly dinner, movie, and upcoming 

weekend rides 
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GWRRA has begun allowing Chapter Visits again!  All Chapters 

are invited to visit and attend Chapter A’s meetings the 2nd 

Saturday of every month at Roosters 10430 Shelbyville Rd in 

Louisville KY.  We meet at 11am to socialize and lunch at Noon.  

Hope to see you there!!   

 

 

Chapter A Monthly Meet!!  

2nd Saturday every Month Roosters 10430 

Shelbyville Rd Louisville, KY 40223     

11am Meeting begins at Noon. 

 

Chapter A met this month on Saturday January 8th.  It was the 

very first meeting of the New Year.  There were approximately 

17 people in attendance with no visitors this month.  Don 

Price, our ride Coordinator, explained the Ride-In events he 

has planned for June, and some details were discussed.  Ray 

Taylor, our Chapter Directo,r told us about having an 

upcoming Planning/Ops Meeting in February after our next 

Chapter meeting, more details coming soon!! 
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Chip Game Winner: 
Miles had the winning ticket but didn’t draw the winning chip.  Kent was 

showing Miles how not to draw the winning chip!! 

 

50/50 Winners: 
Beverly and Jose both won $15 

 
Thanks to all who played!! 
                                                          And GO CARDS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        Birthdays:                                      

 
                                            Tom White January 11 

                                            Mike Falone February 28 

 

 

                                       Anniversaries:                             
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District Rider Education Director  Rider 

Education Report by Richard Artmayer, KY District 

Educator 
 

 

Happy New Year! If you are like many people, the beginning 
of a new year has you thinking about making some changes 
and improvements in your life. Many resolutions are made 
sincerely, but they often fail to be realized due to a lack of 
help from a motivational source. The GWRRA Rider 

Education and University can help you achieve your goals. There are many classes 
and seminars, some designed to improve your riding and others meant to improve 
various aspects of your life, with many if not most of them offered without cost. All 
the Member needs to do is ask for the course or seminar of their choice to be 
presented, and it can be made to happen. As an added benefit, there will be several 
other Members right beside you who are learning and improving too. Please 
contact the District Educator or any District officer for more information. 
 
Now is a wonderful time to check the number of miles you have ridden in the past 
year. Join the Levels Program and get rewarded for those Safe and High Mileage 
figures you have accumulated. Not clear on how the program works. Just contact 
your friendly neighborhood District Educator. 
 
I am looking forward to all the events we are planning in the Kentucky District. I 
hope you are too. I am especially looking forward to the 2022 Ops Meeting and 
accompanying fun events that are planned. Also, pencil in March 26th for the 
GWRRA 101 we are hosting. Plan to attend and learn how GWRRA really works for 
you and every member, and not the way so many myths would have you believe.  
 
Richard Artmayer 
KY District Educator  
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Chapter A’s Couple of the Year:  Kent and Karen Risen 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
Kent and I are honored to be Chapter A’s new 
Couple of the Year for 2022.  We are excited and 
ready to “do” whatever it is we are supposed to 
“do” as Couple of the Year.  And hey, if we aren’t 
supposed to ‘do’ anything we can certainly just sit 
here and look pretty!!  LOL!  We will be learning as 

we go, and we will look to all the great past COY’s for guidance as well as the 
awesome District Couple of the Year.  Thankyou for this honor and we hope to 
make the Chapter proud!  
 
 

District Couple of the Year: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 17  

Chapter A’s Individual of the Year:  Miles Finley Justice 
Happy New Year!  This is the first month in my new role 
as “Individual of the Year” for Chapter A and I am super 
excited.  As Beverly mentioned at the Black-Eyed Pea 
Ride on New Year’s Day, this seems to be the first time 
in Chapter A history – at least as far as anyone could 
recall – that there is an IOY.  As a result, we are all 
figuring this out as we go along.  Although I am not yet 
sure exactly what this position entails, I can say that I 
am proud and humbled to have been selected to help 

represent the awesome group of folks who make up KY Chapter A!  I will do my best 
not to let you down.  If anyone needs assistance at any time, please do not hesitate 
to reach out to me and I will help in whatever way I can.  After all, GWRRA is all 
about Friends for Fun, Safety  and Knowledge and a “friend in need is a friend 
indeed.”      
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Pins and Patches  Miles Finley Justice 
 

Hey Chapter A, now that we are (hopefully) getting 
closer to choosing an item of clothing on which we can 
all display our GWRRA pins and patches, it is great to see 
so many of you interested in what’s available.  I plan to 
see what new or updated options GWRRA might have 
introduced since Chapter A acquired the current supply 

of items.  Based on the information from the price list (thanks Ray for letting me 
know where to find it) and the inventory of items in our stash, I have put 
together the following list for your review.  Additionally, I will have specimens 
of everything Chapter A currently has available to peruse at all future meetings 
beginning February 12.  If anyone wants to see a specific item either before the 
next meeting or between meetings, shoot me a text or email and I can snap a pic 
for you.  See you all at the Ops Meeting in a couple of weeks!!  
 

Pins 
Visitation – $4 (current inventory - 0) 

Chapter A Hanger Bar – $2 (current inventory – 3) 

United We Stand – $3.50 (current inventory - 0) 

USA Flag – $1 (current inventory – 13) 

Crest Lapel/Vest – $1 

COY with Hanger Loops – $4 (current inventory – 6) 

Derby City Wing Riders High Mileage Award – Price not indicated (current 
inventory – 9) 

 

Patches 
4” Colored Griffin – $5 (current inventory – 3) 

10” Colored Griffin – $11 (current inventory – 1) 

4” Black & Gold Griffin – $5.50 (current inventory – 3) 

10” Black & Gold Griffin – $13 (current inventory – 2) 

Chapter A – $2.50 (current inventory – 53) 

GWRRA Rocker – $4.50 (current inventory – 12) 

Louisville, KY Lower Rocker – $4.50 (current inventory – 2) 

GWRRA Camping – $5 (current inventory – 1) 

GWRRA Lady Rider – $5 (current inventory – sample only) 
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4” GWRRA Helmet (Retro) – $4.50 (current inventory – 9) 

9” GWRRA Helmet (Retro) – $6.50 (current inventory – 5) 

 

Flags 
Chapter A Antenna – Price not indicated (current inventory – 3) 

Chapter A 3/8” Flagpole – Price not indicated (current inventory – 3) 

 
 
 

WEBMASTER    Kent Risen 

 

 
 

Chaptera.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Kentucky District Contacts:             
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December 2021 
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 Upcoming GWRRA 
           Events:  
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Upcoming GWRRA Training Events:  
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KY District Newsletter:  http://www.gwrraky.com/newsletters-page/ 
 
GWRRA’s National Newsletter:   http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html 

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html
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GWRRA’s National Newsletter:            

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html 

 
 
 
GWRRA National Contacts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to anyone and everyone that took the time to 
submit for the Newsletter!  Time and Time again 
Chapter A delivers!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gwra.org/enewsletters.html
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                               Area Chapter meetings in the Bluegrass State 

 

   Chapter A                   2nd Saturday of the month @ Roosters 10430 Shelbyville Rd  

Louisville KY                 11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon 

40223 
 

   Chapter C                       3rd Saturday of the month @ Roosters 124 Marketplace Dr 

Lexington KY                   11:00am Lunch.  Meeting begins at Noon 
40503 
 

Chapter G                        2nd Tuesday of the month @ American Legion Post 4                                    

Florence KY                      8385 US Hwy42 6:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins at 7:00pm 
    41042 

 
Chapter H                        1st Friday of the month @ UK Extension Office 1117 Frankfort Rd   

Shelbyville KY                    6:30pm Social Time.  Meeting begins at 7:00pm 
   40065 

 

    Chapter K                      3rd Sunday of the Month @ Shoney’s 2452 US 41 North  
Henderson KY                    Lunch at Noon.  Meeting begins 1pm 
 

 
Chapter S                              2nd Sunday of the month @ Shoney's 1046 Executive 

Elizabethtown KY                  Dr 4:00pm Dinner.  Meeting begins at 5:00pm 
 

 
Chapter T                            3rd Saturday of the month @ Carriage House Ramada Inn 

Paintsville, KY                       624 James S Trimble Blvd  Meeting begins @ 6:00pm 
 

    Chapter Y                            1st Thursday @ Majestic Family Restaurant 700 S. 6th St.  

Mayfield, KY                    6pm Dinner.  Meeting begins at 7:00pm 
42066                         


